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Neighborhood Watch Program - Changes





    Kingspark started a Neighborhood Watch Program (NWP) over two (2) years ago.  Yvonne Alex and Nora Coleman were very instrumental in the creation of Kingspark’s NWP.  The NWP has accomplished bringing awareness of crime in the Kingspark area. It has made a positive impact for the safety of our neighborhood. Last October, Yvonne and Nora facilitated the NNO or 'Neighbors Night Out'.  It was a great event with the OKC police department, fire department and our city councilman on hand.  It even included a Car Show!  Yvonne and Nora have continued week after week to patrol and to coordinate others patrolling.  Their efforts have been enormous! Yvonne and Nora have, both, recently resigned from their NWP positions.  In parting, Yvonne commented, “So many of you have contributed an amazing amount of time to the patrol; good weather or bad, and we can't begin to express how much we appreciate all you've done. Each of you have been a great representation of our neighborhood.”  If anyone would like to send Yvonne or Nora an appreciation note please send it to the HOA and it will be forwarded to them.


The HOA Board of Directors is looking for a new coordinator and will make every effort to keep the program going. If anyone is interested in assisting with this program, please contact the HOA. 








 Kingspark Pool Information





 	The Kingspark HOA swimming pool opened May 25th.  The first few weeks the YMCA was not able to staff the lifeguards for the pool.  The HOA was able to secure lifeguards through an outside sources until the time that  the YMCA was able to completely staff the pool on June 19th.  Thank you for being patient during this time.  The HOA is required to have lifeguards to meet the Health Department’s requirements and the HOA’s insurance policy requirements.  It is the HOA’s goal to have a safe and enjoyable environment at the pool for homeowners.  Also, pool rules are posted at the pool. 


Swimmers need an identification wristband to enter the pool area and must sign-in. Swimmers will be asked to leave until a wristband is obtained. Homeowners are welcome to bring guests to pool, but the guests need to sign-in, with the homeowner, as guests.  No more than five guests at a time please.   Report any pool issues to the lifeguard on duty.  In addition, you can contact the HOA by phone or email with any pool concerns.  


   Pool hours will change when the Moore Public Schools begin the school year.  Starting August 16th the pool will only be open on Saturdays and Sundays.  The final day of the pool will be Monday, September 3rd (Labor Day). 

















HOA Info


HOA Board of Directors Meetings: August 6th, September 10th, and October 1st at Clubhouse at 6:30PM


Marvin Lindsay was elected as the new HOA President, Congratulations!


Welcome New Neighbors: Brock and Heather Lay, Gary and Donya McBride, Kevin and Melanie Southerland, Derek and Jennifer Nightingale, Frankie Mata, Rondal and Charlene Killgore, and 


Carol Malkowski.
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Property Maintenance Concerns





     Homeowners have expressed their concerns about property maintenance throughout Kingspark to the HOA Board of Directors.  Kingspark HOA has Covenants and Restrictions that are filed in Cleveland County.  The Covenants and Restrictions addresses property maintenance as follows:


     Article VII, Section 7


	Section 7.1 Exterior Maintenance. In addition to maintenance upon the Common areas, the Association may at the request of an Owner provide all or any part of the following exterior maintenance upon such Owner’s Lot which is subject to assessment under Article V hereof; painting, repairing, replacing or caring for roofs, gutters, downspouts, exterior building surfaces, trees, shrubs, grass, walks, and other exterior improvements.


	Section 7.2 Assessment of Cost.  The cost of such exterior maintenance shall be assessed against the Lot upon which such maintenance is done and shall be added to and become part of the annual maintenance assessment or charge to which such Lot is subject under Article V hereof provided, however, that the Board, when establishing the annual maintenance assessment against each Lot for any assessment year as required under Article V hereof, may add thereto the estimated cost of the exterior maintenance for that year but shall, thereafter, make such adjustment with the Owner as is necessary to reflect the actual cost thereof.


	Section 7.3 Access at Reasonable Hours. For the purpose solely of performing the exterior maintenance authorized by this Article, the Association, through its duly authorized agents or employees, shall have the right, after reasonable notice to the Owner, to enter upon any Lot at reasonable hours on any day except Sunday or a legal holiday, provided, however, that the Owner may withdraw his request for such maintenance at any time, after which the Association will no longer have such access; but further provided that the Owner will remain personally liable for all costs by then reasonably incurred by the Association which will be assessed, subject to lien, all as provided in Section 7.2


	Section 9.8 Maintenance of Lawns and Plantings on Lots.  Each Owner shall keep all shrubs, trees, grass and plantings of every kind on his Lot, to the curb lines, neatly trimmed, properly cultivated and free of trash weeds and other unsightly material.  No tree, shrub or planting of any kind shall be allowed to overhang or otherwise encroach upon any Street from the ground level to a height of fourteen (14) feet without the prior approval of the Architectural Committee. 


	The above restrictions make the provision for the HOA Board of Directors to request each Owner to maintain the exterior of their property including lawns and plantings.  The HOA Board of Directors does respond to each violation of HOA restrictions that are reported.  Violations can be reported by email, phone, or writing.  The HOA Board of Directors will then send a letter to the Owner requesting compliance with the HOA Restrictions.  If the Owner remains non-compliant, then further action can be taken. It is the hope of the HOA that homeowners comply with the restrictions.  The Covenants and Restrictions were established for the benefit of the entire neighborhood.  


	Kingspark is a great place to live and many homeowners have maintained their properties beautifully.  The maintenance of property is appreciated and noticed.  Thank you!


	

















Helping Hands Idea








PO BOX 892038, OKC, OK 73189	      greenbriarkingspark@cox.net	              405-691-6259

















Common Areas, Greenbelts and Cul-de-Sacs


	The HOA continues to maintain the common areas throughout Kingspark.  Since 2010, $12,600.00 has been spent on tree removal and stump grinding, $3,780.00 on sprinklers, and  $2,450.00 on plantings.  Felipe’s Lawncare maintains the common areas for Kingspark.  During July and August eight (8) trees are scheduled for removal.  If there is an issue with these areas please report the issue to the HOA.  The sprinklers are on timers in each cul-de-sac.  Please do not turn on the sprinklers on because it interrupts the timer’s cycle.  The sprinkler system on SW 104th, the eastside of the entrance, is currently non-functioning.  The contractors have not been able to locate the sprinkler system.  If anyone can assist in locating the system please notify the HOA.  The bridge near Lowrie Lane and Kingsgate Drive is scheduled for repaired.  In addition, Del La Cruz Construction recently repaired sidewalks throughout the greenbelt area in April.   





     A group of neighbors are interested in forming a new group to help Kingspark Neighbors in need.  This is a great community service project. If you and your family would be interested in helping Kingspark Neighbors with some of the following:  small fence repairs, lawn maintenance, tree maintenance, and small home repairs.  Please contact the HOA with any interest.














